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POLICY

The following informational report was prepared at the request of the Chairperson of the Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee.
BACKGROUND

The following represents the projected net surplus/(deficit) for each Division of the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) for the 2013 year end.  The amounts are projected as there are still multiple financial entries that will occur during the countywide financial closeout process that extends through late February 2014 that can impact the final surplus/(deficit) amounts.  

Airport Division
The Airport Division is expected to conclude 2013 with a $0 net surplus/(deficit).  The current Airport Use and Lease Agreement is a residual lease agreement where airline rates and charges are set such that the Airport system will break even each year.
Highway Division
The MCDOT Highway Division is expected to conclude 2013 with a ($430,000) net deficit.  The deficit is due to a shortfall in anticipated state revenue, which is based upon a reduction in reimbursement rates for fringe benefits and paid time off costs in the Highway Maintenance Section.  

The Division reported the potential for a deficit in state revenue of ($585,000) at the July meeting of the Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee meeting (File 13-596) and was reported to the Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee in September.  Multiple mitigation efforts were undertaken to significantly reduce the deficit, some of which may still be a part of the final reconciliation through February of 2014.  
Fleet Management Division

The MCDOT Fleet Management Division is expected to conclude 2013 with a ($320,000) net deficit.  The deficit is due to higher than expected parts costs associated with vehicle repair for departmental users countywide.  There is also a shortfall in auction revenue because the Spring 2013 auction was canceled due to an inability to hold the auction at the Watertown Plank Road location.  This disruption has occurred as a result of the Zoo Interchange Freeway Reconstruction project.  The Fleet Management Division is working with the auctioneering vendor to find an alternate location so that future auctions can be held as planned.
Transit Division
The MCDOT Transit Division is expected to conclude 2013 with a $1,900,000 net surplus.  The surplus is due to lower than expected costs for the actuarial contribution for Other Post-Employment Benefits (OPEB), savings related to the self-insured medical plan, and a significantly lower Paratransit utilization than budgeted. 
Similar to past years, the Division also anticipates deferred use of $2,800,000 in Congestion Mitigation Air Quality grant revenue for use in 2014 in an effort to continue the Metro Express lines as long as possible and to reserve approximately $4,100,000 in federal formula funds for future capital and/or operating purposes.  
Director’s Office
The MCDOT Director’s Office is expected to conclude 2013 with an $85,000 net surplus.  The surplus is due to salary savings from position vacancies in the early portion of the year.  These vacant positions have since been filled.
RECOMMENDATION
This report is for informational purposes only unless otherwise directed.
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